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                                         Principal’s Message        

Dear Parents and Caregivers,  

I cannot believe there are only 5 weeks left of the school year. As I reflect on the year, it 
has been one of the most challenging and exciting of my career. We have encountered the 
trials of a teacher shortage, but it’s through these challenges that we’ve emerged as a  
stronger, more resilient team. 

Our teaching staff and support staff continue to be some of the best around. Their 
dedication, hard work, and unwavering commitment to our students have been nothing short 
of inspiring. Despite the obstacles we've faced, they have persevered, ensuring our 
students receive a quality education and opportunities that they deserve.  

Speaking of our students, I'm delighted to share that their progress has been nothing 
short of remarkable. Many of our senior students have achieved success in TAFE courses 
and EVET programs, setting the foundation for promising futures. Many students have also 
excelled and shown developing social skills during community access outings, displaying their 
growth and adaptability.  

I'd like to take a moment to express my gratitude to the entire community for their active 
participation in our recent Aboriginal-themed Key Learning Area (KLA) day. This day was a 
great success and a testament to the importance of Aboriginal education and the rich 
cultural diversity within our community. Thank you to Miss Michelle, Miss Stephanie, Miss 
Tahlia and all involved in the planning of this fantastic afternoon.  

This Term, we welcome a new student to Minerva School. Welcome to Rhianna who has 
joined class Grevillea and is settling into her new routines. We also welcome some new 
teaching staff to Minerva School. Miss Louise has been working with the Bottlebrush 
students on Mondays and Tuesdays and Miss Melissa who has been working across the 
Minerva classes.  

In the midst of all the challenges we've faced this year, it's essential to celebrate the 
victories and milestones we've achieved. Together, as a united community, we are shaping 
the future for our students, and I'm incredibly proud to be part of this journey with all of 
you.  

Presentation day is fast approaching. This is happening on Tuesday 6th December.  We look 
forward to welcoming you all then. Our Year 12 graduation evening is happening on Tuesday 
12th December.  

As we approach the final weeks of the term, let's continue to support each other and our 
students, ensuring they receive the best education possible. Thank you for your ongoing 
dedication and commitment to our school.  

Kind regards,                                                                                                                             
Sarah Ellingham                                                                                                                            
Principal 
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Miss Charmaine and  Miss Julie B  
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Class Wattle have had a great beginning of Term 4. We have enjoyed       
collaborating with Class Lilli Pilli for Science and History. We have had lots 
of fabulous fun in our dancing lessons on Fridays. We have also enjoyed  
having our Prac Student Ms Rebel helping us.  
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Miss Tahlia and Miss Peta 
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This term we are learning all about forces! Some favourites have been  
friction and magnets. 
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Mr Aris, Miss Julie D and Miss Merrel 
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December 2023 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

31     1 2 

3 4 5 6  

Presentation               

Day 

7 8 9 

10 11 12  Yr 12 

Graduation 

Evening 

13 14 15 LAST 

DAY FOR 

STUDENTS 

16 

17 18 

SDD 

19 

SDD 

20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 November2023 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   


